MINUTES OF SPECIAL TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING OF DECEMBER 3, 1998

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schmidt, Leech, Hubbell, Parker Norris                                      Absent: None

Audience present: Sommerfeldt, Smith, Scally, Ditlow

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss and formulate a road improvement plan and to discuss any other business, which might be presented to the board.

Supervisor Schmidt called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.

A proposed road strategy and road information chart submitted by Sommerfeldt was discussed as was a proposed road improvement plan submitted by Norris.  It was agreed that condition and usage should be primary considerations in determining the roads to be improved each year as well as the funds anticipated being available in each year.  Central Lake Township has proposed joint participation in improving Farrell Rd.  It was agreed after extensive discussion that, although we do want to pave Farrell Road, there are other roads in more critical need of improvement.   Schmidt was requested to advise the Central Lake Township Board that we do want to participate with them in improving Farrell Road and ask them to consider postponing the project beyond the first year of our program.   

After much discussion and consideration, it was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to make the necessary improvements to Pearl Street, Golden Beach Drive and McLachlan Road in the first year.   Pearl Street was selected because of its condition and the heavy usage it receives as a connection between US 31 and M 88.  Golden Beach Drive was selected because it is a dirt road, is in poor condition, is one of the most populated roads and it also services residents in Yellow Birch and Wooden Gate.  McLachlan Road was selected as it’s condition is one of the worse in the Township and it is heavily traveled as one of the connecting roads between US 31 and West Torch Lake Drive and it also receives extensive use by patrons of A-Ga-Ming Golf Course.   West Torch Lake Drive is heavily populated, has several public accesses and is also a scenic drive.  Thus, in addition to use by residents of West Torch Lake Drive, Township residents, visitors, service and trade persons also use McLachlan Road as one of the roads to reach West Torch Lake Drive.  There was limited discussion regarding projected plans beyond the first year.

The Board agreed that Kim Schmidt and Tom Sommerfeldt, representing the Board and the Volunteer Road Improvement Committee, should jointly negotiate with the Road Commission to achieve our objectives.  

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 10:20 a.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular Board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

